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Dear Parents / Carers,  

We are immensely proud of the quality of examination preparation the vast majority of pupils have shown 

over the past week.  The end of year exams are always a pressurised time, but the focus and determination 

our children have shown this week is a credit to you all.  We look forward to sharing their results with you in 

their end of year report on Wednesday 20th July. 

As we transition to a new year I would like to announce the terrific appointment of Mr Kerby to Assistant 

Principal for Behaviour & Well-Being.  He will be taking over from Ms Bessa who is moving to Hastings to 

take up her new role as Vice Principal at Ark William Parker Academy.  Ms Bessa has been with us for 4 ½ 

years and will be greatly missed by pupils, staff & parents.  Ms Bessa has worked tirelessly to set up and estab-

lish our Behaviour & Rewards Policy.  It will be a bitter sweet farewell that we say to her at the end of term.  I 

know you will all join me in wishing her and her partner all the best for the future.  As she is staying within 

the Ark Network she will pop in from time to time.   

Today we wish Mrs Flanagan off on maternity leave and welcome Ms Kaisharis (introduced to you in the CH 

last term) as our new Lead Geography Teacher. 

This week I met little Evie Harris.  Mrs Harris plans to bring her in before the end of term. 

And Jonah Roman Jones is destined for the rugby pitch! 

With 7 days remaining I would like to take this oppor-

tunity to say thank you for your continued support & I 

look forward to seeing many of you at our annual 

Sports Day at Trinity fields.  Remember itõs a competi-

tion for pupils, staff and parents.  Please join our Teach-

ers verses Parents Tug of war event.  The score to 

date:  Teachers 0 ð Parents 2 with last year finishing 

with no results due to the overexertion of both teams 

and the rope! 

See you all there. 

Ms Edis  

PARENT AWARD 2016  
We would like to invite parents and pupils to make their nominations for this yearõs Parent Award 2016. The award will be 

given out at this yearõs Annual Speech Day & Prize Giving on Friday 23rd  September 2016. Previous winners have included 

Ron Rooney, Harvey Ward and Patrizia Gnoato. Nominations to be sent to c.reid@arkbolingbrokeacademy.org by 

Wednesday 20th July 2016.  

mailto:c.reid@arkbolingbrokeacademy.org
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In Memory of Wes Green  

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the ôIn Memory of Wes Greenõ fund for the Evelina Chil-

drenõs Hospital. The fund will be open to donations until Wednesday 20th July.  

http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/SomeoneSpecial/WesGreen Mr & Mrs Green have been so touched by 

the support and generosity of our staff, parents and children.  Ms Green will be returning in September. 

We are hoping to see her and her husband at our annual Sports Day next Wednesday.  

http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/SomeoneSpecial/WesGreen
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GCSE GEOGRAPHY FIELDTRIP TO  

NETTLECOMBE COURT, SOMERSET.  

Mrs Flanagan, Mr Rowe, Mr Ignotus, Ms Pinner and Ms Robinson.  

The 60 Year 10 pupils studying for Geography GCSE made their teachers very proud last month when they en-

thusiastically set off for Somerset to complete the data gathering stage of the Controlled Assessment. Worth 25% 

of their overall grade, all pupils need to complete a piece of fieldwork, by collecting data, analysing the results, and 

writing their investigation up in controlled conditions.  

 

10 Atlantic  

The 10 Atlantic class took to the field trip with great enthusi-

asm and enjoyed seeing the classroom theory come to life in 

Exmoor National Park. 

On arrival they conducted a pilot study on a small river just a 

short walk from the accommodation at Nettlecombe 

Court.  Once everyone had swapped their city shoes for 

country wellies and waterproofs we set off.  The aim of the 

pilot study was to practice the data collection methods we 

would be using and familiarise ourselves with the specialist 

geographical equipment.  The pupils were learning fast and it was brilliant to see their natural curiosity come out 

with the questions they were asking. 

Having completed the pilot study and affirmed their new knowledge with the evening lesson, we set out on day 

two for the main study.  All of the pupils were eager to get into the river and showed a real willingness to learn 

new things, work as a team and focus on the river study (with the slight exception of a rather distracting 

frog!).  Bethany in particular showed exceptional leadership and organised her group very well, and Tomõs in-

sistence that inaccurate data was just not acceptable was a pleasure to behold! 

A few good meals and some interesting lessons later it was time to return to Bolingbroke.  Having accomplished 

a huge amount in a productive few days, the pupils from 10 Atlantic boarded the bus and left the fresh country air 

(and rain) behind to return to London.   
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 10 Pacific 

Ahmed was the first to fall into the river, but recovered with exceptional resilience and maturity, along with 

settling Hassanõs nerve that he would be the one to go swimming.  After the first site, and a few initial logis-

tical challenges, each team operated like a well-oiled machine, using the equipment like professionals and 

speaking scientifically about their results. Big shout outs to Hassan B for jumping into the hands on work 

with great enthusiasm; Zac M  for asking insightful questions about the work and the ecosystem; and Lily M 

whose determination to get proper results often saw her stood in the river for the longest amount of time. 

The most improved group of the day was Adem, Tyriq, Ahmed , and Ridwan . By the end of the day they 

were able to take all of their measurements accurately in under 9 minutes. The group did really well and 

made all the teachers proud of their progress and attainment. 

 

 

10 Arctic  

Collectively the whole group were focused in the classroom and keen to be involved wherever possible out-

side in the field. Natalie, Ellie, Shannon  and Destiny  led the way in their groups with excellent work from 

Stanley, Dylan, Ria and Sasha. Charlie took some exceptional photographs showing his keen eye for an 

impressive landscape whilst Otto, Nick and Magnus showed a keen interest in the biodiversity of the local 

area.  

Other highlights included Nakai making the decision to take off his wellies whilst in the river as they were 

already so full of water, many questions about whether or not the water was safe enough to drink (they were 

not allowed to try!), and the overall enjoyment that everyone had whilst being in the rural West Country.  

All in all, an extremely successful field study was produced with every single pupil having a smile on their face 

continuously. Now the hard work begins back at Bolingbroke with 20 hours to write up their investigation.  


